RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONER’S PROCEEDINGS

AUGUST 7, 2001

Chairman Ron Torbenson called the meeting to order at 9:00 o’clock A.M.  All members were in attendance.

Steve Dick motioned to approve the minutes of July 17, 2001 and Patricia Carlblom seconded.  Motion was unanimously approved.

James Brownlee presented the State Audit Report stating that the county received a clean opinion.  Attention was given to the Emergency Fund balance, stating that they may want to review at the end of the year due to the law that states only a certain dollar amount may be retained.  The balance sheet issue mentioned, dealt with the fixed assets being at historical value, thus the county showed a $2,199,460.00 value.  Mr. Brownlee did state that after the year 2003 the county auditor, Connie Gilbert will have a big task to complete as all counties will need to place certain items on depreciation schedules such as bridges.  After reviewing the income statement he felt that the County showed a good standing.  Concerning the Budget report, he advised the Commission to go forth with making amendments at the end of year or for that matter at any time.  Remembering that the monies within that budget report will give the authority to use those funds.  The FEMA Fund does need to have a budget, and a tax may need to be levied concerning this matter.  The management letter finds that adequate pledges need to be in place for the high spending month of February.  The Treasurer has been made aware of this, and will keep this in mind when the pledges are brought before the commissioners.  Mr. Brownlee finished his presentation by stating that Mary of the State Auditor’s office reported that with the new accounting system that’s been in place since January of 2000 she found all accounts to be in balance.

Chairman Ron Torbenson asked that all elected officials be notified as to the choosing of a county delegate for the North Dakota Association of Counties, which will be done at the next regularly scheduled commissioner’s meeting.  Jon Wiltse now holds this position.

Richard Edgerly introduced himself to the board as the newly hired deputy for the Sheriff’s Department.

Lake Agassiz Community Development Block Grant request of payment for $1,045.00

was motioned in by Jon Wiltse, seconded by Steve Dick.  Motion passed unanimously.

Tax director, Marie Anderson’s request for vacation leave from September 14 thru the 26, 2001 was approved.

Steve Dick mentioned the upcoming meeting August 9th, 2001 at 4:30 P.M. at the Sheldon Beef and Ale regarding the determination of road easements.  Those townships involved were notified by mail through the Auditor’s office.

Some discussion was held regarding Ducks Unlimited’s request for a site authorization. It was determined they would need the raffle permit due to the dollar amount of the prizes.  Auditor’s office may issue the permit when the fee of $10.00 is submitted.  Also included in the motion was a request for site authorization for Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation.  With Steve Dick motioning in and seconded by Jon Wiltse, the motion passed unanimously.

John Kwapinski presented the Sheyenne River Valley Scenic Byway/Backway Concept Report stating that $80,000.00 of grant monies will be used for sixteen historical sites in Ransom County and eleven historical sites in Barnes County.  Needing a signature, the commissioners did so knowing that the Barnes County Auditor’s office will deal with the funds and expenses involved in managing the project.  It was verified that Ransom County will receive equal consideration in the workings of the project.  Patricia Carlblom made a motion to accept as presented, seconded by Kevin Bishop with motion passing unanimously. 

Sheriff Conrad Steinhaus reported a request for monies through the Park Board for a volleyball court at the State Park will be forthcoming.  The project needing anywhere from $1,500.00 to $2,000.00 for the project.  Patricia Carlblom suggested that it would be a good idea if the letter would be signed by a Park Board member. 

An additional request of $1,294.66 regarding modification in the courthouse renovation project from Michael J. Burns Architects was motioned in by Patricia Carlblom, seconded by Kevin Bishop.  Motion passed with Steve Dick voting nay.

County Recorder Susan Froemke invited the Commissioners to take part in the Ransom County Fair Parade, with attention being given to the renovation of the Courthouse by riding in a 1938 Coupe, corresponding with the Courthouse also being built in 1938.  Jon Wiltse agreed to participate.

Correspondence from the State Historical Society regarding applications for grant monies for restoration/preservation was forwarded to the Opera House and the Ransom County Historical Society.

Randy Gallagher reported as to the ongoing work in progress with the courthouse renovation.

State’s Attorney Wayne Jones submitted a Court Services Contract with the City of Fort Ransom showing no change to the percentages.  Kevin Bishop motioned to approved the contract, seconded by Steve Dick.  Motion unanimously passed.

Steve Dick brought forward the ordinance report from the Road Steering Committee to adopt said ordinances to classify highways as to weight and load capacities, and as to size, width and height restrictions with penalties.  Steve Dick motioned to accept the report, Jon Wiltse seconded with all in favor, the motion passed.  The second reading 

will be at the next regularly scheduled commissioner’s meeting.

Ross with Kadrmas, Lee & Jackson gave a damage report on two county owned culverts out by Englevale.  Dickey Rural Telephone Cooperative agrees with the course of action as presented in regards to the repairs and will reimburse the County for cost involved per the contracts between Dakota Improvement and Kadrmas, Lee & Jackson.  Motion was made by Steve Dick to sign the contractor’s agreement with the price stated in the proposal amounting to approximately $24,971.12 with Dakota Improvement, Inc., seconded by Jon Wiltse with motion passing unanimously.  Motion was made by Steve Dick to sign the Construction Engineering Services Agreement with Kadrmas, Lee & Jackson with the total fee not to exceed $5,000.00, seconded by Jon Wiltse with motion passing unanimously.  Discussion on future projects regarding the Martinson Bridge and the four-mile stretch of road by Buttzville.  The Auditor’s office will notify the Department of Transportation with regards as to ownership of the Painter’s Bridge.

The next order of business would deal with the discussion of a lawsuit.  A motion by Steve Dick to go into Executive Session was seconded by Patricia Carlblom.  Motion passed unanimously.  At 11:10 A.M. the commissioners went into an Executive Session with State’s Attorney, Wayne P. Jones.

Regular meeting reconvened at 11:50 A.M.with Sheriff Conrad Steinhaus requesting extra monies to support the overtime the County’s Deputies are putting in by patrolling during morning hours in a problem area.  The monies would probably amount to $1,000.00 or more, and he stated that his budget had an overage now that would support this.  The Board felt that Conrad should move forward with this as long as his budget supports it because they feel it truly has made a difference with this extra time patrolling the needed areas.

There being no further business Chairman Ron Torbenson adjourned the meeting.
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